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News from the Directors Desk 
What a fabulous term 2 we are having! 

Wow - what can I say about the rooms. 5ƻƴΩǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƭƻƻƪ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎΗ The 

educators are providing such a lovely warm and inviting space with rich 

experiences that draw from the children - their interests, their needs and their 

natural desire to explore, create and discover. The children feel a belonging 

and ownership over the room with opportunities for independence, choice, 

active engagement, solo work and small group work. The rooms are full of 

natural light with elements from nature and open-ended experiences to 

engage and enlighten our children.  

What a wonderful place to be and learn!  

Upcoming Events/ 
Dates to Remember 

 

June 8 
Public Holiday- Queens Birthday 

June 19 
Mums Night Out 

June 23 And June 25 

Dress up Day - gold coin donation 
Book Characters  
 
June 29 To July 10 

School Holidays! We will see you 
back 13th July. 
 
July 21 And July 23 

Nurse Nolene talking about 
hospitals, health and hygiene. 
11.00am Tuesday &  
1.30pm Thursday 
 
August 4 And August 6 

Bob Turner Reptile Man! 
11.00am both days 
 
August 16 
Sunday is Larool Move-a-Thon Day! 
 
Week Beginning  August 31 
Grandparents and Special Persons 
(Days and times to be confirmed!) 
 
Sharon Goodwin (Koalas Teacher) 
will be away: 15 June to 24 June 
 
Lindy Hamilton (Joeys/Koalas 
Educator) will be away: 22 June to 
24 June 
 

 

Lindy Hamilton (Joeys/Koalas 

Educator) will be away: 
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What a wonderful start to term 2! The children have settled in beautifully with the changes to the 

routine of starting the day inside.  

We have begun moving into our Ψcore projectsΩ. Core projects are based on health, safety, wellbeing 
and protective behaviours.  Through our core projects, children learn how to confidently deal with the 
world around them and others in it. 
 
Gross Motor this term has been full of activities to ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ōŀƭŀƴŎŜΣ Ŏƻ-ordination and 
climbing skills! They have also been participating in some exciting relay races. These relay races support 
the children in learning concepts of teamwork, focusing and turn taking. 
 
Our goodbye circle time is working brilliantly, with it giving the children an opportunity to work on pre-
academics skills for example ƭŜǘǘŜǊ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƎŀƳŜǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ΨǿƘŀǘ ǎǘŀǊǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƭŜǘǘŜǊ ψψΩ ŀƴŘ 
number recognition including basic addition and subtraction.  
 
You may have noticed our big floor book, which has information on the daily happenings and photos 
displayed. Please be aware that this book is child orientated with the cutting, sticky taping, drawings 
and comments all coming from the children. This is a lovely was that children can feel valued and very 
connected to reporting and recording their day at pre-school. 
 
Please REMEMBER- your child needs to bring a hat and drink bottle everyday as well as their library 
bag on Thursdays. Children can be encouraged to pack and unpack their own bag and collect artwork to 
take home too! 
 
 Starting this term your child will be taking part in taking Wilson home for the week! Part of taking 
Wilson will be your child recording and reporting to the class about what Wilson got up to at your 
house.  The children love taking Wilson home- It is a lovely connection between home and 
preschool, builds relationships and helps children learn about responsibility- it is also fun! 
 
This Term the children have enjoyed the Dinosaur Show ςwhich was interactive and hands on for the 
children. The children were enlightened and engaged during the show. 
 
It has been wonderful getting to know you all. Just a reminder- if you have something on your mind we 
would love to chat with you about it. 
 
Carlene Trainor, Janelle Morrison and Denise Angles  
 

2 baby car seats for Mrs Morrisonõs 
grandson twins!  
Janelle would love to drive her grandsons 
around when they are in town, so if anyone 
has a baby car seat or 2 that they no longer 
want or need please contact Janelle in the 
Wombats Group (Wed/Thurs/Fri)  
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Library 

NO BAG   NO BOOK   NO BORROWING 
 

We have been very lucky to have such a wonderfully dedicated library co-
ordinator this year. Carla ό½ŀǊŀΩǎ ƳǳƳ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tƻǎǎǳƳǎύ has worked incredibly 
hard and gained over $200 in donations to purchase books for our library. She 
loving chose each book to add to our collection and re-catalogued the entire 
library! It has defiantly been a huge undertaking. Thank you Carla! 
 

²Ŝ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƛƴǎǘƛƭ ŀ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ǘƘŀǘ Ψōƻƻƪǎ ŀǊŜ ǇǊŜŎƛƻǳǎΩ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ŎŀǊŜ ƻŦΦ hǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ years, not such 
good care was taken, with many books being lost or never returned to our library including some of the 
books that were only purchased in 2014. Remember- we have a limited amount of books to service the 
whole pre-school.   
 

TOUGH NEW RULES NOW NEED TO BE ENFORCED!  
 
.ǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ ōŀƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ ŘŀȅΗ On enrolment, each child was provided with its own 
library borrowing bag. These cloth bags protect the books as they travel to and from pre-school. If you have 
misplaced this bag, please purchase a new cloth library bag or use a cloth bag from home for your child.  
Each class has a set day for borrowing from our fabulous library!  

Monday ς Joeys and Koalas 
Thursday- Wombats and Possums 

 
Library Loan Bags: To ensure the children who forget their bag still have the opportunity to borrow, we have 
implemented the library loan bag system. This system offers the families one weeks grace with a gentle 
reminder note that they need to bring their bag the next time to borrow. The borrowed bag and all 
borrowed books will need to be returned the following week. A loan bag will only be provided once per term 
per child- if the library bag is forgotten again your child will not be able to borrow a book until they bring 
their library bag to pre-school and any borrowed books. 
 
LŦ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ǿŀƴǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƪƴƻǿΦ  
 
Replacement Fees: If the books are not retuned you will be charged a fee for replacement of books and 
loan library bag. 

¶ $10.00 per book title  

¶ $10.00 for the loan bag 
 
We want to be able to share the joy of reading and our beautiful library books with your children and many 
children in the future through our library borrowing system.  
 
We really appreciate your assistance with this matter.  
 
Monique - laroolpreschool@optusnet.com.au 
Director 
 

Carla- crbrummell@gmail.com   
Library Co-ordinator 
ό½ŀǊŀΩǎ ƳǳƳ- Thurs/Fri Possums) 

 
 

mailto:laroolpreschool@optusnet.com.au
mailto:crbrummell@gmail.com
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 A Few Reminders:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

What to bring 
each day: 

   All labelled please! 

 
Drink bottle 
with water 

 
 

Morning 
tea sack 

 
Lunch box 

 
 

Hat 
 

Library bag once a 
week on: 

Monday- Joeys & Koalas 
Thursday- Wombats & 

Possums 
 
 

While we welcome all siblings as part of our  

pre -school community we would like to ask  parents 

and carers to supervise  their children, including 

older/younger siblings at drop off and pick up  to 

ensure all children are safe and no one is 

unsupervised.  
 

It is also important that equipment and resources 

remain in place and kept tidy ready for the day or 

following day.  
 

As you can understand the edu cators have very 

limited time to set up and pack away and when they 

need to reset indoor and/or outdoor activities it takes 

time away from other aspects of their role.  

 

 

We close at 3.30pm. 

If you would like to have a chat 
with the teachers please make 
sure you arrive before 3.30pm 
to ensure that there is time or 
you can make an appointment 
to have a chat at another time. 
All children and families must 
be off the premises of the pre-
school by 3.35pm. This is for 
insurance purposes and to 

ensure that the daily clean and 
preparation for the following 

day can occur safely. 
A late pick up fee is enforced 
for families who pick up after 

3.30pm. 
There is a lovely park next door 
to go to if your children would 

like to continue to play. 
 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=sSq_0IQTS2vAgM&tbnid=eQdmesB1POLi6M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://shop.coles.com.au/online/national/sistema-twister-drink-bottle-330ml&ei=JnTYU8O2FMOB8gXCm4LIDA&bvm=bv.71778758,d.dGc&psig=AFQjCNHhSB_ehNXb_61vcuBHug-Hxq3p3w&ust=1406780789231484
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=EqIUFWypejkRJM&tbnid=R5FYzHyUvn3ctM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=https://editmycloset.wordpress.com/2011/02/&ei=utPZU7yUMJTp8AXk5YGIBA&bvm=bv.72185853,d.dGc&psig=AFQjCNFtAvQVP_s2PBDS3r64-8FFxgLPsg&ust=1406870734193119
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=Gg1LEKq6EVfr8M&tbnid=X0VSXSj9RV1huM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.theuniformfactory.co.nz/store/product/GS4007/bucket-hat&ei=eXPYU6nDOoaE8gWN1YGYAg&bvm=bv.71778758,d.dGc&psig=AFQjCNGVflV8qru8uKuBP2gFtPoGl39v2Q&ust=1406780623134697
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://i00.i.aliimg.com/wsphoto/v0/847200594/Hearts-font-b-candy-b-font-color-double-layer-font-b-japanese-b-font-style-mealbox.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.aliexpress.com/japanese-chocolate-candy_price.html&h=1240&w=1240&tbnid=a8pP0jpPiz2UaM:&zoom=1&docid=KOpd4zcz5vqlwM&ei=8trZU9KYI9Xh8AXo1IJo&tbm=isch&ved=0CBoQMygSMBI4ZA&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=173&page=4&start=92&ndsp=37
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The term is flying by quickly ς we are already half way through!  
 
This term quite a few new children have joined the Joeys class. Welcome to all these children and their 
families. We are now a full class of 20 children each day, which is great. Miss Shore, who works with the 
Koalas, is also now spending part of the day in with the Joeys  - we are enjoying having her with us for 
half of the day.  
 
Our daily routine has changed slightly, now that the weather is cooling down. We start the day inside, 
and then have our outside activities after morning tea. Our gross motor time is now in the afternoon, 
after rest time, and we all do music and movement together at 12.30pm, before lunch.  
 
The layout of the classroom has also changed a little. The popularity of doing woodwork at the end of 
last term has continued, so we have had a permanent woodwork corner set up. The children have all 
loved this and ǳǘƛƭƛǎŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǊŜŀ ǿŜƭƭΦ ¢ƘŜ ƘƻƳŜ ŎƻǊƴŜǊ όŘǊŀƳŀǘƛŎ Ǉƭŀȅ ŀǊŜŀύ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƳƻǾŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ά¢ƘŜ 
IǳōέΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƘƛǎ Ǉƭŀȅ ŀǊŜŀ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǘƛƳŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ 
the other class ς this has been great for developing new friendships. Another new area to the room is a 
little writing nook ς with a table and a white board on the wall.  
This term ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜ ƻǳǊ Ψclass petsΩ ǘƻ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ƘƻƳŜ ǾƛǎƛǘǎΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ς they are 
just toys ς not real pets! The children were introduced to these toys, and helped to name them. They 
decided on Ψ9ƭƭƛŜ ǘƘŜ 9ƭŜǇƘŀƴǘΩ ŀƴŘ ΨDŜǊŀƭŘ ǘƘŜ DƛǊŀŦŦŜΩ. Each child will have a turn of taking one of 
these pets home for a week. Upon returning, the following week, the children will report back to the 
class about their adventures by giving a small talk, and showing the class the book that accompanies 
the pets. You can help your child to do this by doing a drawing, putting in a photo, or writing a short 
comment for us to read out. This is a great way for the children to develop confidence in speaking in 
front of a group. There will be more details about this in the cover of the book that you can read when 
ƛǘ ƛǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘǳǊƴΦ We look forward to hearing all about your adventures with Ellie and Gerald!!! 
 
{ƻƳŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŀǎƪŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ΨƴŜǿǎΩ time. This is the opportunity for the children to have a turn of 
speaking in front of the class, buǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ Řƻ ΨspecialΩ news (e.g. holiday photos, a 
new picture book, a drawing or creation the child has made) on the odd occasion. We do ask that no 
toys are bought in for news though- Thank you! Please see a teacher if you have any questions about 
this.  
 
Julie Thomas, Lindy Hamilton and Brooke Shore 
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Please make sure you do check the lost property box before the end of term 2 and collect 

your childõs belongings. The lost property box is in ôThe Hubõ. 
Remember to label your childõs name on all of their belongings, such as drink bottles, 

lunch boxes, hats, jackets etc. 
Any lost property that is left on the last day of term 2 will be donated to the op shop or 

become spare pre-school clothes. 
Thank you! 
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Term 2 presents a bunch of new challenges for the Possum Class.  
 
Buddy has now started to visit children in their homes. Please ensure that you bring him and his book 
back the following week as we are all keen to have a turn, and a forgotten Buddy puts us behind a 
week. Remember to throw him into the wash at the end of his visit with you, he loves it!  
 
Many parents are forgetting to send their children to pre-school with a hat and/or drink bottle. Both of 
these items are of vital importance. We suggest you have a hat JUST for pre-school.  That way it can 
ǎǘŀȅ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇǊŜ-school bag.  We are currently working on a tag that will be attached to their bag 
to help you and your child remember what to bring to preschool. 
 
Term 2 also means the start of our CAPΩǎ days, Come And Play. If you would like to come and spend 
some time with your child at pre-school, we would love to have you. Please come and chat to the 
teachers if you would like to participate. 
 
If your child has a constant runny nose, or bad cough, please consider keeping them home to assist us 
with minimising the risk of infection especially during these cooler months. The children are also now 
being asked to leave their shoes on to help ensure we stay as healthy as possible. 
 
The children have been investigating the world of germs. We learnt how important it is to wash our 
hands and how germs can stick to your food with dirty fingers! We then looked at how germs grow on 
food and discovered that if you put food in the freezer the germs find it very difficult to grow! 
 
We have also been investigating shapes, but here in the Possum class we love to dig a little deeper so 
we have not just been learning about shapes, but 3D shapes! Did you know there are shapes that look 
like a pyramid, shapes that look like cans and shapes that look like party hats? Just ask us about them if 
ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿΗ 
 
WŜ ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎŜǘǘƭƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ do not 
hesitate to come and chat. 
 
Danielle Mantakoul, Leminda Yelland and Brooke Shore 
 

Child Care Benefit 
You may be eligible to apply for childcare benefit for registered care when sending your child to 
Larool. Eligibility criteria: 
- you and your partner are working, looking for work, training or studying at some time in the week 
that care is provided; or 
- you and your partner have an exemption from that requirement. 
 
You will need copy of your fees receipts then visit: 

http://www.humanservices.gov.au/spw/customer/forms/resources/fa018-1412en.pdf and complete the online 
form within 12 months of the care being provided.  Lodgement can be also done at a Centrelink Office or any Medicare 
Office.  
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Larool Social & Fundraising Committee Update 
 
It has been a great start to the year! Our two fundraisers have been a great success.   
 
Easter Raffle- Thank you to everyone who participated in our Easter Raffle, we had so 
many terrific prizes donated thanks to all the families and Woolworths. We raised 
$600!!! This is an amazing start as we head towards our 2015 target of $5000.  
 
²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ǇƭŀǘŜǎΣ ǘƘƛǎ ǎƳŀƭƭŜǊ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ 

over $200! Thanks Amanda Long for organising this wonderful keepsake. 
 
This year, SPLAT will be continuing to organise a range of fun social activities alongside fundraising for the pre-school. 
The fundraising helps to provide additional resources, equipment, educational visits and ongoing equipment and 
playground upgrades!  
 
We will once again be holding the Move-A-Thon as our major fundraiser for the year and would love as much 
participation as possible! This was a great family fun day out last year! 
 

COMING UPé 
 

GET SOCIALé MUMõS NIGHT OUT! 
 

Friday 19th June, 8pm 
Get to know other Larool mums over dessert and drinks at Hotel Pennant Hills. 

Look out for invites! 
 

 

KIDõS DRESS UP DAY  
 

Last week of term 
Last Tuesday and Thursday of term will be super fun with a dress up day!  

A gold coin for participation will go towards the purchase of more beautiful books for ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅΦ 
Theme: Ψ.ƻƻƪ /ƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊǎΩ 

 
 

!!SAVE THE DATE!! 

 
Sunday, 16th August: 10am ς lunch time 

This is our KEY FUNDRAISER FOR THE YEAR so please make time  
for this morning of family fun and help support Larool Pre-school! 

More details, comiƴƎ ǎƻƻƴΧ 
 

On the social front, we kicked off with a reunion for the children from last year. It was great to see so many children 
attend the reunion. They looked so grown up in their new school uniforms!  
 
¢ƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭ ǿŀǎ ƻƴŎŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ŀ ōƛƎ Ƙƛǘ ǿƛth the children! They loved taking their time to choose a special gift! 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ {ǘŜǇƘŀƴƛŜ {ƘŜǇǇŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀƭƭΣ Wǳƭƛŀ [ŜƘŜǇǳǳ ŦƻǊ ǎƻǳǊŎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƎƛŦǘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƳǳƳΩǎ ǿƘƻ 
helped out on the day! 

 
Until next time.......... 
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The Koalas have been busy again this term, focusing on a variety of interests.   
 
There has been lots of construction occurring in the classroom. The children have been manipulating 
resources eg lego, toolies, magnetic shapes and wooden blocks to investigate, take apart, assemble, 
invent, hypothesise and construct amazing structures alone and co-operatively with friends.  
 
Our new writing area is proving to be a hit. The children are enjoying developing their literacy skills. They 
are using images to form the letters and words to convey meaning. We have provided the Koalas with 
alphabet cards to assist them form the letters using the NSW Foundation Font. It is exciting to see the 
children so engaged in drawing/writing, and directing their own interest.   
 
Our small groups ŀǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘ ǘƻ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘΦ  Lƴ aƛǎǎ {ƘƻǊŜΩǎ ǎƳŀƭƭ groups, we have learnt about 
shapes- 2D and 3D. ¢ƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǘƛƳŜǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ƻƴ ǎƘŀǇŜǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŜȄǘŜƴŘŜŘ 
with children not only being able to name each shape but also being able to identify shapes in our 
environment e.g. in the classroom, in our lunch boxes, in our homes etc. The children also really enjoyed 
the challenges and success of putting shapes together to create patterns. Germs is the next core interest 
that Miss Shore is teaching us about with learning surrounding,  What are germs ?,The importance of 
hygiene- washing hands correctly and blowing our noses; When do we wash our hands?  The Koalas are 
taking increasing responsibility for their own health by following these hygiene practises in the 
classroom.    
 
aǊǎ ¸ŜƭƭŀƴŘΩǎ ǎƳŀƭƭ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŦƻŎǳǎŜŘ ƻƴ: 

¶ Numeracy with number recognition, naming, counting and sequencing 

¶ Prepositions - over, under, up, down, beside, behind. Being able to understand these is critical to 
following directions/ instructions at Larool, home and later at school.  

¶ Literacy - reading and talking about books. They look at the cover and illustrations; discuss the 
characters; predicting what may happen; recall events that occurred in the story. Mrs Yelland when 
reading has been following words with her finger. With the Koalas engaging with a range of texts, they 
are beginning to understand key literacy concepts and processes, such as the sounds of language, letter-
sound relationships, concepts of print and the ways that texts are structured.  
 
The children have recently shown a great interest in dramatic play and dressing up in the Hub. The 
knights and princesses are living in castles ŀƴŘ ŜŀǘƛƴƎ ΨŎƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜ ŎŀƪŜǎΩ ŀŎŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ƴȅ ǎƻǳǊŎŜǎΦ aǊǎ 
Goodwin has extended on this interest by introducing the children to drama. Last week we began to 
learn ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎƻƴƎ ŘǊŀƳŀ ά¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ tǊƛƴŎŜǎǎ ƭƻƴƎ ŀƎƻΦΦΦΦέ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀŎǘƛǎŜŘ ŀŎǘƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ 
dialogue with the various characters. The group listened intently and were able to follow directions well. 
This week we will dress up for our drama and do a final performance. Through our drama, we are 
becoming effective communicators, who express ideas, imagine and create roles.  
 
Each week 2 Koala children have been taking great care of our class pets- Kanga (The Kangaroo) and Kayla 
(The Koala). It has been lovely to see the childrenΩǎ enthusiasm and confidence as they report to the class 
the things they did with the class pets, showing pictures and drawings.  
 
Sharon Goodwin, Leminda Yelland, Brooke Shore and Lindy Hamilton. 

  

K
O

A
L

A
S

 ð
 M

o
n

d
a

y
/T

u
e

s
d

a
y

/W
e

d
n

e
s

d
a

y
 



- : 12 Larool Crescent, Thornleigh, 2120   ( : (02) 9481-9136  

8: laroolpreschool@optusnet.com.au  larool -accounts@optusnet.com.au    ::www.laroolpreschool.com.au  

 
 

HEALTH WATCH 
With the cold weather upon us and the increase of colds occurring, we are reinforcing  our message to the children 
about germs, good health and hygiene!   
 
The aim of exclusion is to reduce the spread of illness. Excluding ill children & educators is an effective way to limit the 
spread of infection at pre-school. Please see below our pre-ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŜȄŎƭǳǎƛƻƴ ǇŜǊƛƻŘǎ ŦƻǊ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎŜǎ ǘŀƪŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ Ψ{ǘŀȅƛƴƎ 
IŜŀƭǘƘȅ ƛƴ /ƘƛƭŘŎŀǊŜΩ ǇǳōƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ written by the National Health and Medical Research Council 
www.nhmrc.gov.au/_files_nhmrc/publications/attachments/ch55_staying_healthy_childcare_5th_edition_0.pdf 
 

In addition to the exclusion periods below Larool Pre-school also observes: 

¶ 24 hour exclusion for children with vomiting and diarrhoea- children must not have any symptoms for 24 
hours before returning to pre-school. 

¶ 24 hour exclusion after antibiotics has begun to ensure there are no side effects or reactions and to give the 
antibiotics a chance to start working. Children should only return to pre-school if they are well enough to do 
so.  

¶ The right to send a child home or request a clearance certificate from a doctor if a child looks too ill on arrival 
at pre-school or presents ill during the day. 

 

Recommended Exclusion Periods for Pre-school !ŘŀǇǘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ Ψ{ǘŀȅƛƴƎ IŜŀƭǘƘȅΩ рth Ed 2013  

Condition Exclusion of case Exclusion of contacts  

Campylobacter infection 
 

Exclude until there has not been a loose bowel motion 
for 24 hrs  

Not excluded 
 

Candidiasis (thrush) Not excluded Not excluded 

Cytomegalovirus (CMV) 
infection  

Not excluded Not excluded 

Conjunctivitis 
 

Exclude until discharge from the eyes has stopped, 
unless a doctor has diagnosed non-infectious 
conjunctivitis 

Not excluded 
 

Cryptosporidium 
 

Exclude until there has not been a loose bowel motion 
for 24 hrs  

Not excluded 
 

Diarrhoea   
(no organism identified) 

Exclude until there has not been a loose bowel motion 
for 24 hrs  

Not excluded 
 

Fungal infections of the skin or 
nails (e.g. ringworm, tinea) 

Exclude until the day after starting appropriate 
antifungal treatment  

Not excluded 
 

Giardiasis 
 

Exclude until there has not been a loose bowel motion 
for 24 hrs  

Not excluded 
 

Glandular fever 
(mononucleosis, EpsteinðBarr 
virus [EBV] infection) 

Not excluded 
 

Not excluded 
 

Hand, foot and mouth disease 
 

Exclude until all blisters have dried Not excluded 
 

Haemophilus influenzae  
type b (Hib) 
 

Exclude until the person has received appropriate 
antibiotic treatment for at least 4 days 

Not excluded- Contact a public health unit 
for specialist advice 

Head lice (pediculosis) 
 

Not excluded if effective treatment begins before the 
next day of pre-school. 
The child does not need to be sent home immediately if 
head lice are detected 

Not excluded 
 

Hepatitis A 
 

Exclude until a medical certificate of recovery is 
received and until at least 7 days after the onset of 
jaundice 

Not excluded- Contact a public health unit 
for specialist advice about vaccinating or 
treating children in the same room or group 

Hepatitis B Not excluded Not excluded 

Hepatitis C Not excluded Not excluded 

Herpes simplex (cold sores,  
fever blisters) 
 

Not excluded if the person can maintain hygiene 
practices to minimise the risk of transmission. If the 
person cannot comply with these practices (e.g. 
because they are too young), they should be excluded 
until the sores are dry.  
Sores should be covered with a dressing, where 
possible 

Not excluded 
 

Human immunodeficiency virus 
(HIV) 
 

Not excluded 
If the person is severely immune compromised, they will 
be vulnerable to other peopleõs illnesses 

Not excluded 
 

Human parvovirus B19 (fifth 
disease, erythema infectiosum, 
slapped cheek syndrome) 

Not excluded 
 

Not excluded 
 
 

Hydatid disease Not excluded Not excluded 

Impetigo Exclude until appropriate antibiotic treatment has 
started. Any sores on exposed skin should be covered 
with a watertight dressing 

Not excluded 
 

http://www.nhmrc.gov.au/_files_nhmrc/publications/attachments/ch55_staying_healthy_childcare_5th_edition_0.pdf
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Influenza and influenza-like 
illnesses 

Exclude until person is well Not excluded 

Listeriosis Not excluded Not excluded 

Measles 
 

Exclude for 4 days after the onset of the rash 
 

Immunised and immune contacts are not 
excluded 
For non-immunised contacts, contact a 
public health unit for specialist advice 
All immunocompromised children  
should be excluded until 14 days after the 
appearance of the rash in the last case 

Meningitis (viral) Exclude until person is well Not excluded 

Meningococcal infection Exclude until appropriate antibiotic treatment has been 
completed 
 

Not excluded- Contact a public health unit 
for specialist advice about antibiotics 
and/or vaccination for people who were in 
the same room as the case 

Molluscum contagiosum Not excluded Not excluded 

Mumps 
 

Exclude for 9 days or until swelling goes down 
(whichever is sooner) 

Not excluded 
 

Norovirus 
 

Exclude until there has not been a loose bowel motion 
or vomiting for 48 hrs 

Not excluded 
 

Pertussis (whooping cough) 
 

Exclude until 5 days after starting appropriate antibiotic 
treatment, or for 21 days from the onset of coughing 

Contact a public health unit for  
specialist advice about excluding  
non-vaccinated contacts, or antibiotics 

Pneumococcal disease Exclude until person is well Not excluded 

Roseola Not excluded Not excluded 

Ross River virus Not excluded Not excluded 

Rotavirus infection 
 

Exclude until there has not been a loose bowel motion 
or vomiting for 24 hrs 

Not excluded 
 

Rubella (German measles) 
 

Exclude until the person has fully recovered or for at 
least 4 days after the onset of the rash 

Not excluded 
 

Salmonellosis 
 

Exclude until there has not been a loose bowel motion 
for 24 hrs 

Not excluded 
 

Scabies 
 

Exclude until the day after starting appropriate 
treatment  

Not excluded 
 

Shigellosis  
 

Exclude until there has not been a loose bowel motion 
for 24 hrs 

Not excluded 
 

Streptococcal sore throat 
(including scarlet fever) 
 

Exclude until the person has received antibiotic 
treatment for at least 24 hours and feels well 

Not excluded 
 

Toxoplasmosis  Not excluded Not excluded 

Tuberculosis (TB) 
 

Exclude until medical certificate is produced from the 
appropriate health authority 

Not excluded- Contact a public health unit 
for specialist advice about screening, 
antibiotics or specialist TB clinics 

Varicella (chickenpox) 
 

Exclude until all blisters have driedñthis is usually at 
least 5 days after the rash first appeared in non-
immunised children, and less in immunised children 
 

Any child with an immune deficiency (for 
example, leukaemia) or receiving 
chemotherapy should be excluded for their 
own protection as they are at high risk of 
developing severe disease 
Otherwise, not excluded 

Viral gastroenteritis (viral 
diarrhoea) 
 

Exclude until there has not been a loose bowel motion 
for 24 hours 

Not excluded 
 

Worms 
 

Exclude if loose bowel motions are occurring  
Exclusion is not necessary if treatment has occurred 

Not excluded 
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Larool Pre-school is committed to contributing to our community.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Selling or Renting Your Property? 
We want to help you and Larool Pre-school 

 

Allen & Sheppard are a proud sponsor of Larool Preschool.  As part of our ongoing support of the 
preschool and those associated with them, we wish to extend this offer:-  
 
For every home listed and sold with Allen and Sheppard Real Estate, referred to us by or listed and sold 
by either a past or present Larool family,  Allen & Sheppard will donate a further $500 to the preschool 
and a further $500 will be given in free advertising for the property. 
 
Alternatively if a referral is made to manage a property for rent, we will donate $250 to the preschool 
and manage the property for the first 3 months free of charge! 
 
 For any real estate advice, please donôt hesitate to contact James Sheppard 0404 863 233  
(Father of Annie Sheppard Joeys Room Monday and Tuesday) 
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Claire Miles - from Frangipani Designs (a local photographer) popped in on 

Tuesday 26/5 and took some beautiful shots of the pre -school for our website.  

Thank you James Sheppard  (Allen & Sheppard Real Esta te)  for organising Claire 

to come! Canõt wait to see the photos on our website! 

See below for a special photography offer!  

 

 

Hornsby Officeworks 
108-114 George Street, 
 Hornsby, NSW, 2077 
 9427 5500 
 

Officeworks Hornsby has been very generous in 
donating visual art diaries for the children with a 

value of over $400.00! 
 

Through the arts the children can explore and make sense of their world 
through investigating, engaging their senses, using their imagination, 

creating and problem solving.  
It enables children to make choices and achieve, building their self-esteem 

and extending their thinking across multiple patterns of intelligence as 
they engage through a variety of learning styles and mediums.  

Arts are embedded in our curriculum and are offered on a daily basis.  
We will ǳǎŜ Ǿƛǎǳŀƭ ŀǊǘ ŘƛŀǊƛŜǎ ǘƻ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘ ŜŀŎƘ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎǊŜŀǘƛǾŜ ŀǊǘǎ 

journey, which will include open creative expression through anecdotes, 
drawings and paintings and collage. 
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Any Feedback? 

CƛƴŀƭƭȅΧΦ ǿŜ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪ ƘŜǊŜ at the pre-school, the good and not so good. Often there are questions or 

ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƳŜ ǳǇΣ ǎƻ ƛǘΩǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǘŜƭƭ ǳǎ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƳƛƴŘΦ ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŎŀƭƭΣ ŜƳŀƛƭΣ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 

Director or your teachers, make an appointment, write a note or drop an anonymous note into our fee boxς we 

appreciate the time that our families make to give us feedback and we take it all on board.  

You can also provide feedback, suggestions and comments regarding our educational program- let your teachers 

know! We appreciate all the feedback that we can get - ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ƛƴǇǳǘ ƛǎ ƻŦ ƛƳƳŜƴǎŜ ǾŀƭǳŜΦ 

Please email me or tear off below (pop into the fees box) with any suggestions/comments, information about the 
newsletter or things you would like to see in the next issue.  

laroolpreschool@optusnet.com.au 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Name (optional): _____________________ 

Suggestions and Comments: 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Keep your eye out for our updated policies!  

 

mailto:laroolpreschool@optusnet.com.au

